
PIONEER JR HIGH 
  STUDENT BULLETIN 

Thursday 
November 16, 2023 

TODAY’S SCHEDULE: Homeroom 2, 3, 4, 5, 6, 1 
 
SPIKE BALL TOURNEY: Spikeball Quarter Finals are today at lunch. 
 
TRASH: Attention all students. Trash has been a huge problem lately. Please do not leave food, fruit, food 
trays, food wrappers, milk containers, etc., on the ground. It is your job to pick up after yourself. Picking up 
your trash or other trash you see even if it’s not yours exemplifies Pioneer PRIDE; it’s RESPECT! There are 
trash cans placed throughout the lunch area for trash (grey or black cans), food waste (green cans), and 
recycling (blue cans). Let’s all show some Pioneer PRIDE and help to keep our campus clean. We can do 
better!  
 
THANKFULNESS: As we approach the Thanksgiving season, ASB has distributed a Thankfulness activity 
to each homeroom. Every student will write their name and what they’re thankful for on a leaf. The leaves 
will be collected TODAY during homeroom and displayed so everyone can be inspired by all the things we 
are thankful for. 
 
NEW CLUB ALERT: The Book Club will be held on the 1st and 3rd Fridays of each month from 2:30–3:30 
p.m. in room 13. The first meeting is TOMORROW, Friday November 17, 2023. Come check it out! 
 
DEBATE CLUB: Meets TODAY @ 2:30 in Room 47 
 
BOARD GAME CLUB: Meets TOMORROW @ 2:30 in Room 26 
 
OFFICE AIDES: Attention all students. We are looking for responsible students who are in the Wheel 
Elective to apply to be Office Aides for Trimester 2! Office Aides will help us by delivering passes to 
classrooms, sorting and stapling paperwork, and helping with other office duties as needed.  You must be in 
the Wheel Elective to apply, and you may only be an Office Aide for one trimester each year. If you are 
selected to be an Office Aide, it will take the place of the next class in your Elective Wheel. If you are 
interested, please see Mrs. Maloof in the front office for an application. 
 
NO SCHOOL: There will be no school all next week from November 20, 2023 to November 24, 2023 due to 
Thanksgiving break! School resumes on Monday, November 27, 2023. 
 
DOTS & POPS: ASB is selling Dippin’ Dots at lunch every Tuesday and Wednesday for $4 and 
Lollipops every Friday for $1 in front of Room 11. Don’t miss out! 
 
YEARBOOKS: Do you still need to order a yearbook? Making a Pre-Order is the only way to 
guarantee that you get a yearbook at the end of the school year. Don’t miss out, order your yearbook 
today at yearbookordercenter.com and enter code 21995. 
 
PE CLOTHES: Please remember to write your FIRST & LAST NAME on all of your PE clothes and 
your PE bag. We have had many students misplace their PE clothes and leave them in classrooms. 
If you are one of the students that misplaced your clothes, please check the shelf in the office to see if 
any of the ones that have been brought in belong to you. 
 
LOCKER ROOM: For safety & accountability reasons, students are ONLY allowed to go in the locker 
room during their PE period. Sorry, but this also includes Fridays – Students must take their PE clothes 
with them after their PE class on Fridays. 
 
STAYING AFTER SCHOOL: Reminder - Students need to have permission from their parent/guardian 
BEFORE they can stay after school for any reason. Be sure to let whoever is picking you up know 
where you will be and what time you will need to be picked up. 
 
CELL PHONES: Oh NO – Did you get your cell phone confiscated?? Remember, all cell phones 
should be OFF and put away BEFORE you step through the gates in the morning until you LEAVE 
the gates after school. Do not take them out and turn then on as you are walking across campus to 
exit, you must be completely outside of the gates before taking your phone out. Please do not put 
them on “Silent” and do not use them during the school day. If you are sick, get a pass to the Health 
Office to see the nurse. DO NOT call or text someone to come and get you. 
 
CLUBS: 
Board Game Club meets 1st and 3rd Fridays of the month from 2:30–3:30 p.m. in Room 26;  
Book Club meets 1st and 3rd Fridays of the month from 2:30–3:30 p.m. in Room 13;  
Debate Club meets 1st and 3rd Thursdays of the month from 2:30–3:30 p.m. in Room 47;  
Farm to School Club meets Thursdays 2:30–3:30 p.m. in the garden area; 
Hope Club meets Mondays at Lunch 12:01–12:31 p.m. in Room 40; 
Workout Club meets Tuesdays after school: 2:30–3:30 p.m. with Pulido, Wednesday mornings 7:15–7:50 

a.m. with Cassidy, Thursday mornings 7:15–7:50 a.m. with Maass in the PE Activity Room. 


